Dr. Kariuki Muigua Ph.D, FCIArb (Chartered Arbitrator)

CURRICULUM VITAE

Dr. Muigua David Kariuki

P.O Box 3259-00200,

Nairobi

Email address: muigua@kmco.co.ke

Website: www.kmco.co.ke

Office Telephone: 020-2210281/2245676

GSM: +254722789890

TABLE OF CONTENTS

PROFESSIONAL PROFILE	2
CAREER OBJECTIVES	4
PERSONAL INFORMATION	4
EDUCATIONAL AND PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS	4
CAREER AND WORK EXPERIENCE	5
CONSULTANCIES	8
PROFESSIONAL MEMBERSHIPS	10
AWARDS AND HONOURS	10
ADMINISTRATIVE RESPONSIBILITIES	10
COLLABORATIONS	11
PUBLICATIONS	11
BOOKS AND BOOK CHAPTERS	11
JOURNAL ARTICLES	12
PAPERS PRESENTED IN VARIOUS FORA	16
WEB PUBLICATIONS/e-PUBLICATIONS	19
UNPUBLISHED WORKS	27
TRAININGS, SEMINARS, WORKSHOPS AND CONFERENCES	28
THESES SUPERVISED, EXAMINED AND ONGOING SUPERVISION- DR. KARIUKI MUIGUA	31
DOCTORAL (PhD) (SUPERVISING)	31
DOCTORAL (EXAMINED)	31
MASTER OF LAWS (LLM)	32
MASTER OF ARTS (ENVIRONMENTAL LAW)	34
MASTER OF SCIENCE (ENVIRONMENTAL GOVERNANCE)	35
DEFEDEEC	26

PROFESSIONAL PROFILE

Dr David Kariuki Muigua is a distinguished law scholar, Environmental Consultant, an accomplished mediator and a Chartered arbitrator. He is a holder of a Ph. D in law from the University of Nairobi and with widespread training and experience in both international and national commercial arbitration and mediation.

He is recognised nationally and globally, with the *Chambers and Partners* rating him as one of the best dispute resolvers in the country. He has been described as 'a highly respected arbitrator and mediator with a sterling background in commercial and constitutional cases, as well as matters relating to the environment and natural resources'. This was further affirmed in the 2019 rankings where Chambers and Partners stated as follows: "Kariuki Muigua of Kariuki Muigua & Co is held in high regard by market commentators for his role in the Kenyan arbitration sphere. He possesses stellar experience in commercial and constitutional disputes, as well as environmental matters and those relating to the extractive industries. In addition to being "a big noise in the arbitration association," he is widely recognised for his academic work."²

He studied law at the University of Nairobi both at undergraduate and postgraduate level. At the Post Graduate (Masters) level he studied Law and Development, Jurisprudence, Human Rights and Human Rights litigation, Environmental law, International litigation and the use of arbitration and mediation as methods of conflict management and resolution.

Dr. Muigua is a leading Alternative Dispute Resolution (ADR) practitioner in Kenya. He is a renown arbitrator and has been appointed by the Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (CIArb)-Kenya, the Law Society of Kenya (LSK) and the Nairobi Centre for International Arbitration (NCIA) on several occasions as a sole arbitrator and a member of arbitral tribunals in arbitrations involving commercial disputes. He has vast experience and expertise in adjudication and has sat as a panel member in various adjudication Boards.

He is an accomplished mediator and has successfuly presided over numerous matters both as a private mediator and a court appointed mediator under the Court-Annexed Mediation program in Kenya.

Dr Muigua is a member of leading national, regional and international professional bodies. He is a Fellow of Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (CIArb)-Kenya chapter. He is also a member of the International Bar Association (IBA), the International Commission of Jurists, Human Rights Institute of the International Bar Association, the London Court of International Arbitration (LCIA), Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (UK) and Kenya Branch, Member of Commonwealth Lawyers Association and the Institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya. He served as the Branch Chairman of CIArb-Kenya from 2012 to 2015.

² https://chambers.com/profile/individual/1195853?publicationTypeId=2

¹ https://www.chambersandpartners.com/123/645/editorial/2/1/global-kenya-dispute-resolution-arbitrators

He was elected (unopposed) to the Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (CIArb) Board of Trustees as the Regional Trustee for Africa, for the term beginning 1 January 2019³.

He is an Advocate of the High Court of Kenya of over 30 years standing and practicing at Kariuki Muigua & Co. Advocates, a top tier firm that specialises in environmental and commercial law litigation and Alternative Dispute Resolution. The firm is also listed as a leading Kenyan commercial law firm in the distinguished Martindale Hubbell Directory.

Dr Muigua has undertaken specialised courses specifically on Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) and Environmental Audit (EA) which earned him the EIA/EA lead expert accreditation by the National Environmental Management Authority of Kenya (NEMA). He is a Lead Consultant and Expert at Pristine Consultants, an Environmental Law and Policy Consultancy firm drawing its clientele from Kenya and elsewhere around the world.

His research interests include Environmental and Natural Resources Law, Governance, Human Rights and Constitutionalism, Conflict Resolution, International Commercial Arbitration, The nexus between environmental law and human rights, Land and natural resource rights, economic law and policy of governments with regard to environmental law and economics.

Dr Muigua has also collaborated with various environmental advocacy groups in Kenya and regionally. He works with professionals in the environmental field especially in the areas of Environmental Resources and their management through Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA), Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA), Mediation and Public Participation. He advocates the setting up of effective policy, legislative and institutional frameworks for the resolution of environmental conflicts. He is an ardent commentator and contributor to debates on the constitutional review, governance and has worked closely with stakeholders in the areas of constitutionalism and access to Justice.

He is also a lead auditor/implementer of BSI ISO/IEC 27001:2005 (Information Security Management Systems) and consults on the same.

Dr Muigua teaches law at the University of Nairobi School of Law where he currently serves as the Chair of the Private Law department. He also teaches at the Centre for Advanced Studies in Environmental Law and Policy (CASELAP) and the Wangari Maathai Institute for Peace and Environmental Studies in the University of Nairobi.

³ http://www.ciarb.org/news/ciarb-news/news-detail/news/2018/08/01/trustee-nominations-received-for-2018?utm_source=Chartered%20Institute%20of%20Arbitrators&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=9715946_eSo_lver%20-%20August%202018&dm_i=18H,5S8VE,QZLHLJ,MKKST,1

CAREER OBJECTIVES

- 1. To continue making a contribution to knowledge through research in law and other fields.
- 2. To mentor and foster young contemporaries in Alternative Dispute Resolution (ADR) and law.
- 3. To develop Kenyan jurisprudence and promote the Rule of Law and Access to Justice.
- 4. To achieve excellence in the legal and ADR arenas.

PERSONAL INFORMATION

• **Date of Birth**: 27th April, 1963

• Marital Status: Married

• Nationality: Kenyan

• Languages: Proficient in English, Spoken and Written

Proficient in Swahili, Spoken and Written

EDUCATIONAL AND PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS

> Doctor of Philosophy in Law (Ph.D.) -2011

Thesis titled "Resolving Environmental Conflicts in Kenya through Mediation" at the University of Nairobi on 02/12/2011 focusing on the areas of Public Participation, Mediation and Environmental Democracy.

▶ Master of Laws (LL.M) – 2005

University of Nairobi specializing in Environmental Law and Natural Resource Conflicts/Dispute Resolution.

➤ Diploma in Legal Education (Dip. Law KSL) (1989)

Kenya School of Law

➤ Bachelor of Laws (LL.B) (1988)

University of Nairobi

LL.B Dissertation Title: "The treatment of offenders with special regard to probation and extra mural penal employment."

Dip. In Arbitration (UK) 2012

> Chartered Institute of Arbitrators

Conferred Chartered Arbitrator status - January 2015.

Module 4 Arbitration - October 2010 leading to Fellowship to the Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (FCIArb).

Special member course 2002 leading to membership to the Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (MCIArb).

Mediation Training Institute (International)

Certified Professional in Managing Workplace Conflict 18th – 19th May 2010 Accredited Mediator 2015

➤ LEAD AUDITOR/IMPLEMENTER BSI/ISO/IEC 27001:2005 (Information Security Management Systems).

➤ Institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya

Fellow of the Institute and a Certified Public Secretary (CPS-K) (2002)

> Alliance High School

Kenya Advanced Certificate of Education (KACE) (1982-1983)

> Ngenia High School

Kenya Certificate of Education (KCE) (1978-1981)

Muguga Primary School

Certificate of Primary Education (CPE) (1971-1977)

➤ Proficient in Microsoft Word for Windows; Excel; Outlook; PowerPoint and Internet Explorer.

CAREER AND WORK EXPERIENCE

• University of Nairobi, School of Law

Serves as the chair of the Private Law Department with effect from 3rd June 2020.

National Steering Committee for Formulation of the Alternative Dispute Resolution Policy, 2020

Serves as a member of the National Steering Committee for Formulation of the Alternative Dispute Resolution Policy representing the Academia. Duties of the Committee include providing guidance and overseeing the process for formulation of a national policy and institutional framework on Alternative Dispute Resolution (ADR).

• Chartered Institute of Arbitrators, CIARB Regional Trustee for Africa (2019 to date) Represents Africa at the Chartered Institute of Arbitrators Board of Trustees which is responsible for all the monies as well as the strategic direction of the Institute.

• Senior Lecturer, School of Law, University of Nairobi

Social Foundations of Law, Natural Resources Law, International Commercial Arbitration; International Environmental Law; Law on Transboundary Natural Resources.

• Senior Partner, Kariuki Muigua & Co. Advocates (1993 to date)

Kariuki Muigua & Co. Advocates is a leading top tier law firm in Kenya specializing in Constitutional and Corporate matters, Commercial Securities, Conveyancing, International Sales, business law, and Alternative Dispute Resolution, Telecommunications law and regulations, Tax law, Arbitration and high profile Constitutional and Commercial Litigation. He, through the firm, has represented various companies in various fora in Constitutional and Environmental matters.

• Chartered Arbitrator/Mediator; Conducts international and domestic arbitrators and is also an accredited mediator.

• Advocate, Kinyanjui & Co. Advocates (1991-1993)

Duties included taking instructions from clients, attending court for hearing of cases and Conveyancing for a variety of clients. Responsibilities included taking instructions, preparing pleadings and Documents, appearing in court on behalf of clients and maintaining links with clients.

• Office of the Attorney General (1990)

State Counsel

• Chairman, Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya branch)- 2012 to 2015

Involved in organisation and coordination of the activities undertaken by the Chartered Institute of Arbitrators to promote Alternative Dispute Resolution mechanisms.

• Tutor, Chartered Institute of Arbitrators-Kenya

Teaching and researching Alternative Dispute Resolution Methods at all levels, namely: entry level, Associate level, Member level and fast-track to fellowship level. Authorised to run courses on Mediation, Adjudication, Negotiation, Conciliation and generally conflicts resolution using ADR methods.

Assessor, Chartered Institute of Arbitrators

Fellow of the Chartered Institute of Arbitrators and Chartered Arbitrator

Arbitrating disputes between parties who submit to arbitration and representing parties to arbitration proceedings.

• Lecturer, Catholic University (2006 to 2009)

Lecturer, Faculty of Law, teaching Constitutional Law, Law of Contract, Law of Evidence and Administrative Law.

• Ministry of Industrialisation

Served as Chairman of Standards Tribunal appointed vide Gazette Notice No. 10619 of 7th September, 2010

• Ministry of East African Affairs, Commerce and Tourism

Served as a Joint Secretary to the Committee on the Rapid Restoration of Westgate Shopping Mall appointed vide Gazette Notice no. 14929 of 29/11/2013.

• Lead Expert/Consultant, Pristine Consultants

Pristine Consultants is a Kenyan Environmental Consultancy firm duly registered by National Environmental Management Authority (NEMA). It consults for high profile local and international clients on Environmental policy, Environmental dispute/conflicts resolutions, strategic environmental planning, and Occupational Health and Safety management, Cleaner Production (CP), Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA), Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA) and Environmental Audit. Currently, the firm is currently building a digital Environmental Impact Assessment Database with EIA/EA samples drawn from the entire East Africa.

• Lead Auditor/Implementer BSI/ISO/IEC 27001:2005 (Information Security Management Systems).

• Independent Researcher and Environmentalist

Researched for a PhD at the University of Nairobi and successfully defended Thesis entitled "Resolving Environmental Conflicts in Kenya through Mediation". He has authored several authoritative papers on Constitutional law, Environmental law, Jurisprudence, ADR and as well as a Master's Thesis on The Resolution of Natural Resources Conflicts in Kenya through Arbitration and Mediation.

• External Examiner- Management University of Africa

• Ministry of Environment and Natural Resources - NEMA

Serves as a Member of the National Environment Tribunal appointed vide Gazette Notice No. 12455 of 22nd December, 2017 (Nominee of the Law Society of Kenya).

•••••

CONSULTANCIES

•••••

VSO-JITOLEE

Engaged as a Consultant by VSO-JITOLEE in preparing the Report on "Technical Review of Environment and Natural Resource Management Policies and Regulations for Persons with Disabilities"- July, 2013

• Commission for the Implementation of the Constitution

Engaged as a Consultant by CIC and IDLO in preparing the report on the "Framework for the Consolidation and Harmonization of National Policies, Strategies and Legislative Instruments Relating to Access to Justice in Kenya"- September to October 2012

• Kenya Land Alliance

Engaged as a Consultant by the KENYA LAND ALLIANCE in preparing a "Review and Analysis of its draft ADR guide and Training Manual with a view to improve on its contents and structure to match the intended use of offering guidance in resolution of land disputes"- August, 2013

IDLO-OFID

Engaged as a Consultant/In-country Legal Specialist by IDLO-OFID in preparing the Report on "Strengthening Legal Frameworks for Energy in Africa"- May, 2013

CIC/IDLO/UNDP

Engaged as a consultant by the Commission for the Implementation of the Constitution, International Law Development Organisation and the United Nations Development Programme in preparing a "Report for Review of Policy, Legislation and Administrative Structures on Access to Justice: Existing Gaps and Proposed Reforms to Align with the Constitution" - 2015

Engaged as a consultant by the Commission for the Implementation of the Constitution, International Law Development Organisation and the United Nations Development Programme in preparing a "Report for the Institutionalization of Traditional Dispute Resolution Mechanisms (TDRMs) and other Community Justice Systems-2015

• Land Development and Governance Institute (LDGI)

Participated in a project dealing with acquisition of agricultural land in Kenya titled "Large Scale Land Acquisitions for Investment in Kenya: Is the Participation, And Benefits of

Affected Local Communities Meaningful, And Equitable? A Case Study of the Situation in Lamu, Isiolo and Siaya Counties."

One of the outputs of the project was a book to which I contributed a chapter entitled: 'Anatomy and Resolution of Land Acquisition Conflicts,' in Kibugi, R. & Nyukuri, E. (eds), *Towards Local Community Benefit in Large Scale Land Acquisition for Investment in Kenya*, (2016).

IDLO

Engaged as a consultant by the International Law Development Organisation (IDLO) in preparing a "Sector-Specific Legal Assessment Tool (LAT) For Biodiversity Mainstreaming in the Agricultural Sector in Kenya"- July 2017

IDLO

Engaged as a consultant/ Technical Review Team Member in the Development of *Detailed Methodology Paper for a Multi-Sectoral Legal Assessment Tool (LAT) on Biodiversity Mainstreaming and Two Thematic Sub-Legal Assessment Tools* – 2017.

• IDLO, Kenya Judiciary & NCIA

Engaged as a consultant by the International Law Development Organisation (IDLO) in the Consultancy on "Baseline Assessment, Situational Analysis & Recommendation Report of Kenya's ADR Mechanisms towards Development and Alignment of Legal & Policy Framework with Aim to Deepen ADR for Access to Justice and Commercial Disputes"—January 2018.

• COMESA Court of Justice

Engaged as a consultant by the Court of Justice of the Common Market for Eastern and Southern Africa (COMESA Court of Justice) in the Consultancy to Review and Revise COMESA Court of Justice Arbitration Rules (2003) - January 2018.

• African Population and Health Research Center (APHRC)

Engaged as a consultant by APHRC in the Consultancy as Lawyer: *Right to Food Project* - July 2018-December 2019.

• Law Society of Kenya (LSK)

Engaged as a consultant by the Law Society of Kenya (LSK) in the development of *Training Curriculum on Environmental Law for Legal Practitioners in Kenya*- March, 2020.

PROFESSIONAL MEMBERSHIPS

- Fellow of the Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (FCIArb and Chartered Arbitrator)
- Fellow, Institute of Certified Public Secretaries and Certified Public secretary
- ➤ Member, The Kenya Institute of Management (MKIM) (2008)
- ➤ Council of the Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (CIArb) Kenya chapter.
- ➤ London Court of International Arbitration (LCIA) (2002)
- Member and past chairperson of the sub-committee on Information Technology (IT), CIArb
- ➤ Member of the Legal Committee Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (CIArb) Kenya chapter
- ➤ Member, Institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya and a Certified Public Secretary (CPS-K) (2002).
- ➤ Member International Bar Association (IBA) (2000) and is involved in various IBA sponsored human rights initiatives locally.
- ➤ Member of Commonwealth Lawyers Association.
- ➤ Member of the Law Society of Kenya.
- Member of the International Commission of Jurists Kenya Chapter
- ➤ Member, Meditation Accreditation Committee Panel of Mediators Accredited For Commercial Mediation (The Judiciary, Republic of Kenya).
- Member, Kigali International Arbitration Centre (KIAC) International Panel of arbitrators.
- Member, Nairobi Centre for International Arbitration (NCIA) Panel of International Arbitrators.
- ➤ Member, Nairobi Centre for International Arbitration (NCIA) Panel of Domestic Arbitrators.
- Member, Nairobi Centre for International Arbitration (NCIA) Panel of Domestic Mediators.

AWARDS AND HONOURS

Awarded Fellowship of Institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya in March, 2012.

Awarded Chartered Institute of Arbitrators Chairman's medal, with citation for exemplary service, December, 2015.

ADMINISTRATIVE RESPONSIBILITIES

Serves as the chairperson, Department of Private Law of the University of Nairobi School of Law with effect from 3rd June 2020.

Acted as chairperson, Department of Private Law of the University of Nairobi School of Law from 28th May 2019 to June 30, 2019.

COLLABORATIONS

Negotiated for and achieved partnership with Chartered Institute of Arbitrators UK on GPR 625 (International Commercial Arbitration) for University of Nairobi LLM students to achieve membership status without further tests, 2018.

PUBLICATIONS

BOOKS AND BOOK CHAPTERS

Muigua, K., Securing Our Destiny through Effective Management of the Environment, Glenwood Publishers, Nairobi-2020.

Muigua, K., Settling Disputes through Arbitration in Kenya, 3rd Ed., Glenwood Publishers, Nairobi – 2017.

Muigua, K., *Nurturing Our Environment for Sustainable Development*, Glenwood Publishers, Nairobi – 2016).

Muigua, K., *Alternative Dispute Resolution and Access to Justice in Kenya*, Glenwood Publishers, Nairobi – 2015.

Muigua, K., Kariuki, F., Wamukoya, D., *Natural Resources and Environmental Justice in Kenya*, Glenwood Publishers, Nairobi – 2015.

Muigua, K., Resolving Conflicts through Mediation in Kenya, Glenwood Publishers, Nairobi – 2013.

Muigua, K., Settling Disputes through Arbitration in Kenya, Glenwood Publishers, Nairobi – 2012.

Muigua, K., Book Chapter: 'Anatomy and Resolution of Land Acquisition Conflicts,' in Kibugi, R. & Nyukuri, E. (eds), *Towards Local Community Benefit in Large Scale Land Acquisition for Investment in Kenya*, (2016).

Muigua, K., Book Chapter: 'Effectiveness of Arbitration Institutions in East Africa,' in Onyema, E. (ed), *The Transformation of Arbitration in Africa: The Role of Arbitral Institutions*, (Kluwer Law International, The Netherlands, 2016).

Muigua, K., Book Chapter: 'Chapter 6: Environmental Aspects,' in Strathmore Extractives Industry Centre (SEIC) (eds), *Mineral Law And Governance In Africa*, (Juta Law Publishers, - 2017).

Muigua, K., Book Chapter: Chapter 24: 'Dispute Resolution Mechanisms for Environmental Governance,' in Prof. Patricia Kameri-Mbote and Dr. Robert Kibugi (eds), *Environmental Governance in Kenya: Implementing the Constitutional Framework*, - Upcoming).

Kamunge, I. & Muigua, K., Book Chapter: Chapter 6: 'An Analysis of the Implementation of EMCA: Assessing the Experience, And State of Play, in Implementation of the Framework Environmental Law in Kenya,' in Prof. Patricia Kameri-Mbote and Dr. Robert Kibugi (eds), *Environmental Governance in Kenya: Implementing the Constitutional Framework*, - Upcoming).

Muigua, K., "Chapter 25: Natural Resource Conflicts in Kenya: Effective Management for Attainment of Environmental Justice", in Patricia Kameri-Mbote and Collins Odote, eds., *Blazing the Trail - Professor Charles Okidi's Enduring Legacy In The Development of Environmental Law* (University of Nairobi, March, 2019).

Muigua, K., "Utilising Kenya's Marine Resources for National Development", in Herausgegeben von Prof. Dr. Patricia Kameri-Mbote, Prof. Dr. Alexander Paterson, Prof. Dr. Oliver C. Ruppel, LL.M., Prof. Dr. Bibobra Bello Orubebe, Prof. Dr. Emmanuel D. Kam Yogo (eds), *Law | Environment | Africa*, January, 2019, 724 S., Gebunden, ISBN 978-3-8487-5287-4, Publication of the 5th Symposium | 4th Scientific Conference | 2018 of the Association of Environmental Law Lecturers from African Universities in cooperation with the Climate Policy and Energy Security Programme for Sub-Saharan Africa of the Konrad-Adenauer-Stiftung and UN Environment.

JOURNAL ARTICLES

- i. Abwunza, Allan A., Titus K. Peter, and Kariuki Muigua, "Explaining Delays in Construction Arbitration: A Process-Control Model Approach," *Journal of Legal Affairs and Dispute Resolution in Engineering and Construction*, Volume 12, Issue 2 (May 2020).
- ii. Omedo, G., Mulwa. R., and Muigua, K., "Financing Environment Management in Kenya's Extractive Industry: The Place of the Polluter Pays Principle" Law, Environment & Development Journal (LEAD), Volume 16, Issue 1 (2020).
- *iii.* Muigua, K., Enhancing the Court Annexed Mediation Environment in Kenya, Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya), *Alternative Dispute Resolution*, 9 (1) (July, 2020).
- iv. Muigua, K., Securing Our Destiny Through Effective Management of the Environment, *Journal of Conflict Management and Sustainable Development*, Volume 4, No 3, (May, 2020).

- v. Muigua, K., The Singapore Convention on International Settlement Agreements Resulting from Mediation: Challenges and Prospects for African States, Volume 4, No 3, (May, 2020).
- vi. Njoki, H, & Muigua, K., Africa's Regional Cooperation and Integration: The Corona Virus Litmus Test, *Journal of Conflict Management and Sustainable Development*, Volume 4, No 2, (April, 2020).
- vii. Muigua, K., Africa's Agenda 2063: What is in it for Kenya, *Journal of Conflict Management and Sustainable Development*, Volume 4, No 2, (April, 2020).
- viii. Muigua, K., Mainstreaming Traditional Ecological Knowledge in Kenya for Sustainable Development, *Journal of Conflict Management and Sustainable Development*, Volume 4, No 1, (February, 2020).
- ix. Muigua, K., 'Reflections on Managing Natural Resources and Equitable Benefit Sharing in Kenya,' *The Law Society of Kenya Journal*, Vol. 15, No. 1, 2019: 1-42.
- x. Muigua, K., 'International Investment Law and Policy in Africa: Human Rights, Environmental Damage and Sustainable Development,' *Journal of Conflict Management and Sustainable Development*, Volume 3, No 1, (May, 2019).
- xi. Ndono, Phyllis Wamaitha, Nzioka John Muthama, and Kariuki Muigua, "Effectiveness of the Nyumba Kumi community policing initiative in Kenya," *Journal of Sustainability, Environment and Peace 1, no. 2 (2019): 63-67.*
- xii. Abwunza, Allan A., Titus K. Peter, and Kariuki Muigua, "Effectiveness of Arbitration in Contractual Disputes: Tension between Procedural Efficiency and Award Quality," Journal of Legal Affairs and Dispute Resolution in Engineering and Construction 11, No. 2 (2019): 04519003.
- xiii. Muigua, K. & Ombati, J., 'Achieving expeditious Justice: Harnessing Technology for Cost Effective International Commercial Arbitral Proceedings,' Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya), *Alternative Dispute Resolution*, 7(1):1-32, (April, 2019).
- xiv. Muigua, K., 'Making Mediation Work for all: Understanding the Mediation Process,' Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya), *Alternative Dispute Resolution*, 7(1):120-141, (April, 2019).
- xv. Muigua, K., 'Achieving Lasting Outcomes: Addressing the Psychological Aspects of Conflict through Mediation', Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya), *Alternative Dispute Resolution*, 6(3):39-61, (Sep., 2018).
- xvi. Muigua, K., 'Dealing with Conflicts in project Management', Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya), *Alternative Dispute Resolution*, 6(2):1-37.
- xvii. Muigua, K., 'Attaining Gender Equity for Inclusive Development in Kenya,' *Journal of Conflict Management and Sustainable Development*, Volume 2, No 2, (2018).
- xviii. Muigua, K., 'Achieving Environmental Security in Kenya', East African Law Journal, 2018 E.Afr.L.J.1 (2018)

- xix. Muigua, K., 'Institutionalising Traditional Dispute Resolution Mechanisms and other Community Justice Systems', Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya), *Alternative Dispute Resolution*, 6(1):84-168.
- xx. Muigua, K., 'Securing the Realisation of Environmental and Social Rights for Persons with Disabilities in Kenya,' *Journal of Conflict Management and Sustainable Development*, Volume 2, No 1, (2017).
- xxi. Muigua, K., 'The Neglected Link: Safeguarding Pollinators for Sustainable Development in Kenya,' *Journal of Conflict Management and Sustainable Development*, Volume 1, No 2, (2017).
- xxii. Muigua, K. and Maina, N., 'Effective Management of Commercial Disputes: Opportunities for the Nairobi Centre for International Arbitration,' *Journal of Conflict Management and Sustainable Development*, Volume 1, No 1, (2017).
- xxiii. Muigua, K. and Kariuki, F., 'Towards Environmental Justice in Kenya,' *Journal of Conflict Management and Sustainable Development*, Volume 1, No 1, (2017).
- *xxiv.* Muigua, K., 'Promoting International Commercial Arbitration in Africa,' Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya), *Alternative Dispute Resolution*, Volume 5, No 2, (2017), pp. 1-27.
- xxv. Muigua, K., 'Legitimising Alternative Dispute Resolution in Kenya: Towards a Policy and Legal Framework,' Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya), *Alternative Dispute Resolution*, Volume 5, No 1, (2017), pp. 74-104.
- xxvi. Muigua K., "The Lawyer as a Negotiator, Mediator and Peacemaker in Kenya," Law Society of Kenya Journal, Vol. 12, No. 2, 2016, pp. 39-66.
- xxvii. Muigua, K., 'Managing Natural Resource Conflicts in Kenya through Negotiation and Mediation,' Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya), *Alternative Dispute Resolution*, Volume 4, No 2, (2016), pp. 1-63.
- *xxviii*. Muigua, K., 'Constitutional Supremacy over Arbitration in Kenya,' Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya), *Alternative Dispute Resolution*, Volume 4, No 1, (2016), pp. 100-131.
- xxix. Muigua, K., 'Effective Management of Commercial Disputes: Opportunities for the Nairobi Centre for International Arbitration,' Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya), *Alternative Dispute Resolution*, Vol. 4, No 1, (2016), pp. 155-180.
- xxx. Muigua, K., 'Empowering the Kenyan People through Alternative Dispute Resolution Mechanisms,' Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya), *Alternative Dispute Resolution*, Vol. 3, No. 2, (2015), pp. 64-108.
- xxxi. Muigua, K. & Kariuki, F., 'ADR, Access to Justice and Development in Kenya,' *Strathmore Law Journal*, Vol. 1, No. 1, June 2015.

- xxxii. Muigua, K., 'Building Legal Bridges: Fostering Eastern Africa Integration through Commercial Arbitration,' Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya), *Alternative Dispute Resolution*, Vol. 3, No 1, (2015), pp.45-87.
- xxxiii. Muigua, K., 'Effective Justice for Kenyans: is ADR Really Alternative?' The Law Society of Kenya Journal, Vol. II, 2015, No. 1, pp. 49-62.
- xxxiv. Gichira, P.S, Agwata, J.F & Muigua, K.D, 'Climate Finance: Fears and Hopes For Developing Countries,' *Journal of Law, Policy and Globalization*, Vol. 22 (2014), pp. 1-7;
- xxxv. Muigua, K., 'ADR: The Road To Justice In Kenya' Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya), *Alternative Dispute Resolution*, Vol. 2, No 1, (2014), pp. 28-95;
- xxxvi. Muigua, K., "Heralding A New Dawn: Achieving Justice Through Effective Application of Alternative Dispute Resolution Mechanisms (ADR) in Kenya", Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya), *Alternative Dispute Resolution*, Vol. 1, No 1, (2013), pp. 43-78;
- xxxvii. Muigua, K., 'Safeguarding Environmental Rights in Kenya,' *Kenya Law Review Journal*, Vol. IV, (2012-2013), pp. 279-294;
- xxxviii. Muigua, K. & Kariuki, F., 'Sustainable Development and Equity in Kenya,' *University of Nairobi Law Journal*, Vol. 7, 2012, pp. 26-38; eKLR Journal 2012.
- xxxix. Muigua, K., 'Realising Occupational Safety and Health as a Fundamental Human Right in Kenya,' *Mount Kenya University Law Journal (MKULJ)*, Vol. 1, No. 1 of 2012, pp. 47-74;
 - xl. Muigua, K., 'Natural Resource Conflicts Resolution; What Has a Company Got to Do with It?' *The Professional Management Journal for the institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya*, April, 2011;
 - xli. Muigua, K., 'Information Security Management: Demystifying the Role of the Company Secretary,' *The Professional Management Journal for the institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya*, May, 2010;
 - xlii. Muigua, K., 'Role of the Court Under Arbitration Act 1995: Court intervention before, pending and after Arbitration in Kenya,' *Kenya Law Review Journal*, 2008-2010;
 - xliii. Muigua, K., 'The Company Secretary as a Compliance Leader-Maintenance of Global Standards,'

 The Professional Management Journal for the institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya,
 August, 2009;
 - xliv. Muigua, K., 'Enhancing Environmental Democracy in Kenya,' *The Law Society of Kenya Journal*, Vol. 4, No. 1, 2008; and
 - xlv. Muigua, K., 'The Company Secretary and Environmental Compliance,' *The Professional Management Journal for the Institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya*, December, 2008.

PAPERS PRESENTED IN VARIOUS FORA

- i. Muigua, K., *Adopting the Singapore Convention in Kenya: Insight and Analysis*, Working Paper for the Singapore Convention Webinar Held on 19th August 2020.
- ii. Muigua, K., *Managing Governance Conflicts Through Alternative Dispute Resolution in Kenya*, A Paper presented at the Institute of Certified Secretaries Webinar held on 7th July 2020 on the theme Resolving Governance Disputes Through ADR.
- iii. Muigua, K., Virtual Arbitration Amidst COVID-19: Efficacy and Checklist for Best Practices, A Discussion Paper for the Chartered Institute of Arbitrators Kenya Branch (CIArb-K) Webinar ADR Talk Series 8 held on 28thMay 2020.
- iv. Muigua, K., Enhancing the Court Annexed Mediation Environment in Kenya, Paper Presented at the 2nd NCIA Arbitration Conference held from 4th to 6th March 2020 in Mombasa, Kenya.
- v. Muigua, K., *Providing Legal Advice on Corporate Environmental Compliance in Kenya*, Paper presented at the Law Society of Kenya Training of Trainers on Environmental Protection in Kenya held from 2nd to 4th December 2019 in Naivasha, Kenya.
- vi. Muigua, K., *Promoting Sports Arbitration in Africa*, a discussion Paper for the Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya Branch) 2nd annual lecture on the theme 'Promoting Sports Arbitration in Africa' held on Thursday 28th November, 2019 in Nairobi, Kenya.
- vii. Muigua, K., *Tribunals within the Justice System in Kenya: Integrating Alternative Dispute Resolution in Conflict Management*, Paper presented at the Judiciary's 1st Annual Tribunals' Symposium held on 24th May 2019 at Sarova Whitesands Beach Hotel, Mombasa.
- viii. Muigua, K., *The Modernisation of other ADR Processes in Africa: Experience from Kenya and her 2010 Constitution*, Paper presented at the Fifth SOAS Arbitration in Africa Conference held on 12-14 February, 2019 at Khartoum, Sudan.
- ix. Muigua, K., Management of Disputes at the Domestic and International Levels Through Alternative Dispute Resolution (ADR) Mechanisms: Challenges and Opportunities Panel Discussion paper for the Chartered Institute of Kenya Branch International Conference held from 7-9 of November 2018 at Diani, Kenya
- x. Muigua, K., International Investment Law and Policy in Africa: Human Rights, Environmental Damage and Sustainable Development Paper Presented at the Africa International Legal Awareness (AILA) Africa International Legal Awareness (AILA) Conference Held on 5th November, 2018 at Riara University, Nairobi, Kenya
- xi. Muigua, K., *Achieving the Right to Food for Sustainable Development in Kenya*, Paper Presented at the Public Engagement Forum on the Right to Food Inception Meeting held on 24th July 2018 at the African Population and Health Research Center (APHRC) Campus.

- xii. Muigua, K., *Towards an Overarching Policy: Understanding Kenya's Alternative Dispute Resolution Mechanisms Landscape and Culture, 6th June 2018*, paper presented at the 1st Nairobi Centre for International Arbitration (NCIA) Alternative Dispute Resolution (ADR) National Conference held at the Intercontinental Hotel, Nairobi, Kenya.
- xiii. Muigua, K., *Utilising Alternative Dispute Resolution Mechanisms to Manage Commercial Disputes*, Discussion Paper for the 1st Nairobi Centre for International Arbitration (NCIA) Alternative Dispute Resolution (ADR) National Conference, held at the Intercontinental Hotel, Nairobi, on 5th 6th June, 2018. Conference Theme: "Dispute Resolution in Kenya Moving from the Courtroom to the Boardroom".
- xiv. Muigua, K., *Reconceptualising the Right to Clean and Healthy Environment in Kenya*, Paper Presented at the side event at the 3rd United Nations Environment Assembly held in Nairobi, organized by the UoN School of Law & the Centre International de Droit Comparé de l'Environnement (CIDCE), at the UoN School of Law on Friday 1st December 2017.
- xv. Muigua, K., Negotiating Dispute Settlement terms in Bilateral Investment Treaties (BITS) and Economic Partnership Agreements (EPAs), Paper Presented at the Nairobi International Arbitration Conference, held at the Intercontinental Hotel, Nairobi-Kenya, on 4th 6th December, 2016.
 (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/183-negotiating-dispute-settlement-terms-in-bilateral-investment-treaties-bits-and-economic-partnership-agreements-epas-cp); Google Scholar
- xvi. Muigua, K., *Natural Resource Conflicts in Kenya: Effective Management for Attainment of Environmental Justice*, Paper Presented at the Fourth Symposium and Third Scientific Conference of the Association of Environmental Law Lecturers in African Universities, held at the Kenya School of Law, Karen Campus, Nairobi on 14th-17th December, 2015. (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications); Google Scholar
- xvii. Muigua, K., *The Lawyer as a Negotiator, Mediator and Peacemaker in Kenya"*; 2015 LSK Annual Conference, Leisure Lodge & Beach Resort, Diani Mombasa 12th 16th August 2015. (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications); Google scholar
- xviii. Muigua, K., Empowering the Kenyan People through Alternative Dispute Resolution Mechanisms, CIArb Africa Region Centenary Conference 2015, held on 15-17 July, 2015, Livingstone, Zambia. Theme: Learning from Africa (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications); Google Scholar
- xix. Muigua, K., Reawakening Arbitral Institutions for Development of Arbitration; Arbitration Institutions in Africa Conference, 2015, Addis Ababa, Ethiopia. Theme: The Role of Arbitration Institutions in the Development of Arbitration in Africa. (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications); Google Scholar
- xx. Muigua, K., *Building Legal Bridges: Fostering Eastern Africa Integration through Commercial Arbitration*, Paper presented, at the 3rd Annual East Africa International Arbitration Conference 2015 held on 9th and 10th April, 2015 at Hyatt Regency Hotel, Dar Es Salaam-Tanzania. (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications); Google Scholar

- xxi. Muigua, K., *Natural Resources and Conflict Management in East Africa*, Paper Presented at the 1st NCMG East African ADR Summit held at the Windsor Golf Hotel, Nairobi on 25th & 26th September, 2014. (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications); Google Scholar
- xxii. Muigua, K., *ADR: The Road to Justice in Kenya*, Chartered Institute of Arbitrators-Kenya Branch International Arbitration Conference, Conference held on 7th & 8th August, 2014 at Sarova Whitesands Hotel, Mombasa, Kenya (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications); Google Scholar
- xxiii. East Africa International Arbitration Conference
 Muigua, K., Promoting International Commercial Arbitration in Africa, the East Africa
 International Arbitration Conference, held on 28-29 July 2014, at Fairmont the Norfolk,
 Nairobi.http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/130-promoting-international-commercialarbitration-in-africa-conference-paper; Google Scholar
- xxiv. Strathmore Law School
 Muigua, K. & Kariuki F., ADR, Access to Justice and Development in Kenya, Strathmore Annual
 Law Conference 2014 held on 3rd and 4th July, 2014. (Available at
 http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications); Google Scholar
- The Chartered Institute of Arbitrators, Kenya xxv. Muigua, K., Heralding a New Dawn: Achieving Justice through effective application of Alternative Dispute Resolution Mechanisms (ADR) in Kenya, Annual Regional 2013 25-26 July, 2013 Mayfair. Conference at Southern Sun, (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications); Google Scholar
- xxvi. Kigali Arbitration Centre (KIAC)
 Muigua, K., Making East Africa a Hub for International Commercial Arbitration:
 A Critical Examination of the State of the Legal and Institutional Framework
 Governing Arbitration in Kenya, Arbitration workshop for EAC region 24th-25th
 May 2013. (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications); Google Scholar
- xxvii. Commission for the Implementation of the Constitution

 Muigua, K., Improving Access to Justice: Legislative and Administrative Reforms under the Constitution, Workshop on Access to Justice Tuesday, 23rd October 2012 at Sankara Hotel, Westlands. (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications)
- xxviii. Muigua, K., *Alternative Dispute Resolution and Article 159 of the Constitution*, Legal Resource Foundation Trust, Programme for Judges and Magistrates Training in Lake Baringo Soi Lodge 7th September, 2012. (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications); Google Scholar
- xxix. Muigua, K., *Avoiding Litigation through the Employment of Alternative Dispute Resolution*, Marcus Evans Conference, In-House Legal Counsel, at Tribe Village Market Hotel, Kenya on 8th & 9th March, 2012. (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications); Google Scholar

- xxx. Muigua, K., Overview of Arbitration and Mediation in Kenya,
 Stakeholder's Forum on Establishment of Alternative Dispute Resolution (ADR) Mechanisms for
 Labour Relations in Kenya, held at the Kenyatta International Conference Centre, Nairobi, on 4th 6th May, 2011. (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications)
- xxxi. Muigua, K., Dealing with Conflicts in Project Management,

 The Continuous Professional Development Workshop for Architects and Quantity Surveyors on 22nd & 23rd September 2011 at Safari Park Hotel. (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications)

WEB PUBLICATIONS/e-PUBLICATIONS

- 1) Muigua, K., Africa's Role in the Reform of International Investment law and the Investor State Dispute Settlement (ISDS) System, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/Africas-Role-in-the-Reform-of-International-Investment-law-and-the-Investor-State-Dispute-Settlement-ISDS-System-Kariuki-Muigua-August-2020.pdf
- 2) Muigua, K., *The Place of Human Rights in Environmental and Natural Resources Conflicts Management in Kenya*, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/The-Place-of-Human-Rights-in-Environmental-and-Natural-Resources-Conflicts-Management-in-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-August-2020.pdf.
- 3) Muigua, K., Looking into the Future: Making Kenya a Preferred Seat for International Arbitration, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/Looking-into-the-Future-Making-Kenya-a-Preferred-Seat-for-International-Arbitration-Kariuki-Muigua-Ph.D.-August-2020.pdf
- 4) Muigua, K., The Place of Animal Rights in Kenyan Law: Prospects and Challenges, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/The-Place-of-Animal-Rights-in-Kenyan-Law-Kariuki-Muigua-July-2020.pdf
- 5) Muigua, K., Revisiting the Place of Indigenous Knowledge in the Sustainable Development Agenda, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/Revisiting-the-Place-of-Indigenous-Knowledge-in-the-Sustainable-Development-Agenda-Kariuki-Muigua-September-2020.pdf
- 6) Muigua, K., Promoting Community Based Approaches in Environmental and Natural Resources Management In Kenya: A Reality or Mere Formality?, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/Promoting-Community-Based-Approaches-in-Natural-Resources-Management-In-Kenya-A-Reality-or-Mere-Formality-Kariuki-Muigua-July-2020.pdf
- 7) Muigua, K., Mainstreaming the Role of Women in Peacemaking and EnvironmentalManagement in Kenya, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/Mainstreaming-the-Role-of-Women-in-Peacemaking-and-Environmental-Management-in-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-July-2020.pdf
- 8) Muigua, K., Legal Practice and New Frontiers: Embracing Technology for Enhanced Efficiency and Access to Justice, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2020/06/Legal-Practice-and-New-Frontiers-Embracing-Technology-for-Enhanced-Efficiency-and-Access-to-Justice-Kariuki-Muigua-Ph.D-June-2020.pdf
- 9) Muigua, K., *Exploited, Poor and Dehumanised: Overcoming the Resource Curse in Africa*, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Exploited-Poor-and-Dehumanised.pdf

- 10) Muigua, K., African Court of Justice and Human Rights: Emerging Jurisprudence, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2020/06/African-Court-on-Human-and-Peoples-Rights-Emerging-Jurisprudence-Kariuki-Muigua-June-2020.pdf
- 11) Muigua, K., Investment-Related Dispute Settlement under the African Continental Free Trade Agreement: Promises and Challenges, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2020/06/Investment-Related-Dispute-Settlement-under-the-African-Continental-Free-Trade-Agreement-Promises-and-Challenges-Kariuki-Muigua-June-2020.pdf
- 12) Muigua, K., Securing Our Destiny through Effective Management of the Environment, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/Securing-Our-Destiny-through-Effective-Management-of-the-Environment-Kariuki-Muigua-April-2020.pdf
- 13) Muigua, K., Charting a New Path for Environmental Management and Conservation in Kenya, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Charting-a-New-Path-for-Environmental-Management-and-Conservation-in-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-May-2020.pdf
- 14) Muigua, K., Redefining Development in Kenya-Reflections and Lessons from the Coronavirus disease (COVID-19) Pandemic, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Redefining-Development-in-Kenya-Reflections-and-Lessons-from-the-coronavirus-disease-COVID-19-Pandemic-Kariuki-Muigua-25-May-2020.pdf
- 15) Muigua, K., *Utilising Science and Technology for Environmental Management in Kenya*, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/Utilising-Science-and-Technology-for-Environmental-Management-in-Kenya.pdf
- 16) Muigua, K., National Environment Tribunal, Sustainable Development and Access to Justice in Kenya, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/National-Environment-Tribunal-Sustainable-Development-and-Access-to-Justice-in-Kenya-1.pdf
- 17) Muigua, K., *Towards Energy Justice in Kenya, February 2020*, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2020/01/Towards-Energy-Justice-in-Kenya.pdf
- 18) Muigua, K., The Singapore Convention on International Settlement Agreements Resulting from Mediation: Challenges and Prospects for African States, December 2019, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2019/12/The-Singapore-Convention-on-International-Settlement-Agreements-Resulting-from-Mediation-Kariuki-Muigua-December-2019.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 19) Muigua, K., Effective Application of Traditional Dispute Resolution Mechanisms in the Management of Land Conflicts in Kenya: Challenges and Prospects, October 2019, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2019/10/Effective-Application-of-Traditional-Dispute-Resolution-Mechanisms-in-Management-of-Land-Conflicts-in-Kenya-Challenges-and-Prospects-October-2019-5.pdf
- 20) Muigua, K., Safeguarding the Environment through Effective Pollution Control in Kenya, September 2019, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/Safeguarding-the-Environment-through-Effective-Pollution-Control-in-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-28th-SEPT-2019.pdf (https://scholar.google.com)
- 21) Muigua, K., Natural Resource Conflicts: Addressing Inter-Ethnic Strife through Environmental Justice in Kenya, September 2019, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-

- <u>content/uploads/2019/09/Natural-Resource-Conflicts-Addressing-Inter-Ethnic-Strife-Through-Environmental-Justice-in-kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-7th-September-2019.pdf</u>
- 22) Muigua, K., Enhancing Benefits from Natural Resources Exploitation: An Appraisal of the Natural Resources (Classes of Transaction Subject to Ratification by Parliament) Act, 2016, August 2019, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2019/08/Enhancing-Benefits-from-Natural-Resources-Exploitation-Kariuki-Muigua-31st-August-2019.pdf (https://scholar.google.com)
- 23) Muigua, K., Mainstreaming Traditional Ecological Knowledge in Kenya for Sustainnable Development, August 2019, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2019/08/Mainstreaming-Traditional-Ecological-Knowledge-in-Kenya-for-Sustainable-Development-Kariuki-Muigua-23rd-August-2019.pdf
- 24) Muigua, K., Promoting Open and Accountable Management of Extractives in Kenya: Implementing the Extractives Industries Transparency Initiative, August 2019, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2019/08/Implementing-the-Extractives-Industries-Transparency-Initiative-in-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-15th-August-2019.pdf (https://scholar.google.com)
- 25) Muigua, K., *Regulating Mining: A New Vision for Kenya?*, July 2019, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2019/07/Regulating-Mining-A-New-Vision-Kariuki-Muigua-12th-July-2019.pdf
- 26) Muigua, K., *Africa's Agenda 2063: What is in it for Kenya?*, June 2019, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2019/06/Africa%E2%80%99s-Agenda-2063-What-is-in-it-for-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-28th-June-2019.pdf (https://scholar.google.com)
- 27) Muigua, K., Who Speaks for Nature? Entrenching the Ecocentric Approach in Environmental Managemen in Kenya, June 2019, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2019/06/Who-Speaks-for-Nature-Entrenching-the-Ecocentric-Approach-in-Environmental-Management-in-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-17th-june-2019.pdf
- 28) Muigua, K., Revisiting the Role of Law in Environmental Governance in Kenya, June 2019, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2019/06/Revisiting-the-Role-of-Law-in-Environmental-Governance-in-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-June-2019.pdf
- 29) Muigua, K., Enhancing Environmental Governance for Peace Building in Kenya, May 2019, available at https://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2019/05/Enhancing-Environmental-Governance-for-Peace-Building-in-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-18th-May-2019.pdf (https://scholar.google.com)
- 30) Muigua, K., Tribunals within the Justice System in Kenya: Integrating Alternative Dispute Resolution in Conflict Management, April 2019, available at https://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2019/04/Tribunals-within-the-Justice-System-in-Kenya-Integrating-Alternative-Dispute-Resolution-in-Conflict-Management-Kariuki-Muigua-30th-April-2019.pdf (https://scholar.google.com)

- 31) Muigua, K., Strengthening the Environmental Liability Regime in Kenya for Sustainable Development, April 2019, available at https://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/Strengthening-the-Environmental-Liability-Regime-in-Kenya-for-Sustainable-Development-Kariuki-Muigua-26th-April-2019.pdf (https://scholar.google.com)
- 32) Muigua, K., *Maximising the Right to Free, Prior, and Informed Consent for Enhanced Environmenntal Justice in Kenya*, March 2019, available at https://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2019/03/Maximising-the-Right-to-FPIC-in-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-29th-March-2019.pdf (https://scholar.google.com)
- 33) Muigua, K., *Actualising Socio-Economic Rights for Sustainable Development in Kenya*, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2019/02/Actualising-Socio-Economic-Rights-for-Sustainable-Development-in-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-9-February-2019.pdf (https://scholar.google.com)
- 34) Muigua, K., Fostering the Principles of Natural Resources Management in Kenya, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Fostering-the-Principles-of-Natural-Resources-Management-in-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-9th-january-2019.pdf
- 35) Muigua, K., Integrated Natutal Resources and Environmental Management for Sustainable Development in Kenya, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Integrated-Natural-Resources-and-Environmental-Management-for-Sustainable-Development-in-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-January-2019.pdf
- 36) Muigua, K., *The Role of Courts in Safeguarding Environmental Rights in Kenya: A Critical Appraisal*, January 2019, available at https://scholar.google.com)
- 37) Muigua, K., *Harnessing the Blue Economy: Challenges and Opportunities for Kenya*, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/12/Harnessing-the-Blue-Economy-Challenges-and-Opportunities-for-Kenya-24th-December-2018.pdf (https://scholar.google.com)
- 38) Muigua, K & Ombati, J., Achieving Expeditious Justice: Harnessing Technology for Cost Effective International Commercial Arbitral Proceedings, available at https://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/12/Achieving-expeditious-Justice-Harnessing-Technology-for-Cost-Effective-Arbitral-Proceedings-17th-December-2018.pdf (https://scholar.google.com)
- 39) Muigua, K., The Modernisation of Other ADR Processes in Africa-Experience From Kenya and Her 2010 Constitution-SOAS Conference Paper-Kariuki Muigua-4th DECEMBER, 2018, available at https://scholar.google.com)
- 40) Muigua, K., Managing Transboundary Natural Resources in Kenya, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/11/Managing-Transboundary-Natural-Resources-in-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-26th-November-2018.pdf

- 41) Muigua, K., Multinational Corporations, Investment and Natural Resource Management in Kenya, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/11/Multinational-Corporations-Investment-and-Natural-Resource-Management-in-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-November-2018.pdf (https://scholar.google.com)
- 42) Muigua, K., Current Status of Alternative Dispute Resolution Justice Systems in Kenya, available at http://Kmco.Co.Ke/Wp-Content/Uploads/2018/10/Current-Status-Of-Adr-Justice-Systems-In-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-5th-October-2018-00000002.pdf
- 43) Muigua, K., *Devolution and Natural Resource Management in Kenya*, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/Devolution-and-Natural-Resource-Management-in-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-September-2018-1.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 44) Muigua, K., Balancing Trade Environment and Development for Sustainability, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Balancing-Trade-Environment-and-Development-for-Sustainability-Kariuki-Muigua-August-2018.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 45) Muigua, K., Managing Environmental Conflicts through Participatory Mechanisms for Sustainable Development in Kenya, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Managing-Environmental-Conflicts-through-Participatory-Mechanisms-for-Sustainable-Development-in-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-August-2018.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 46) Muigua, K., Achieving Lasting Outcomes: Addressing the Psychological Aspects of Conflict through Mediation, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Addressing-the-Psychological-Aspects-of-Conflict-Through-Mediation-3RD-AUGUST-2018-1.pdf (https://scholar.google.com)
- 47) Muigua, K., Conflict Management Mechanisms for Effective Environmental Governance in Kenya, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/Conflict-Management-Mechanisms-for-Environmental-Governance-Kariuki-Muigua-September-2018.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 48) Muigua, K., *Achieving the Right to Food for Sustainable Development in Kenya*, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Achieving-the-Right-to-Food-for-Sustainable-Development-in-Kenya-Presentation-African-Population-and-Health-Research-Center-APHRC-Campus-24th-July-2018.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 49) Muigua, K., Regulating Alternative Dispute Resolution (ADR) Practice in Kenya: Looking into the Future, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Regulating-ADR-Practice-in-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-June-2018.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 50) Muigua, K., Reflections on the Use of Mediation for Access to Justice in Kenya: Maximising on the Benefits of Mediation, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Reflections-on-the-Use-of-Mediation

- 51) Muigua, K., Entrenching Family Mediation in Kenyan Law, available at https://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Entrenching-Family-Mediation-in-the-Law-in-Kenya-Kariuki-Muigua-Ph.D-7TH-JULY-2018.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 52) Muigua, K., Towards an Overarching Policy: Understanding Kenya's Alternative Dispute Resolution Mechanisms Landscape and Culture, available at https://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Towards-an-overarching-policy-NCIA-Conference-paper-NCIA-Conference-Paper-6th-June-2018-Kariuki-Muigua-Ph.D.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 53) Muigua, K., *Realising Environmental Democracy in Kenya*, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/REALISING-ENVIRONMENTAL-DEMOCRACY-IN-KENYA-4th-May-2018-1-1.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 54) Muigua, K., *The Neglected Link: Safeguarding Pollinators for Sustainable Development in Kenya*, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Safeguarding-the-Pollinators-for-Sustainable-Development-Draft-of-23rd-January-2018-DRAFT-FOUR.pdf ; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 55) Muigua, K., *Traditional Conflict Resolution Mechanisms and Institutions*, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Traditional-Conflict-Resolution-Mechanisms-and-Institutions-24th-October-2017.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 56) Muigua, K. and Kariuki, F., *Towards Environmental Justice in Kenya*, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Towards-Environmental-Justice-in-Kenya-1st-September-2017.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 57) Muigua, K., Securing the Realization of Environmental and Social Rights for Persons with Disabilities in Kenya, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Securing-the-Realization-of-Environmental-and-Social-Rights-for-Persons-with-Disabilities-in-Kenya.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 58) Muigua, K., *Nurturing Our Environment for Sustainable Development*, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Nurturing-Our-Environment-for-Sustainable-Development-3rd-MAY-2017.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 59) Muigua, K., *Institutionalizing Traditional Dispute Resolution Mechanisms and other Community Justice Systems*, available at http://kmco.co.ke/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Institutionalising-Traditional-Dispute-Resolution-Mechanisms-and-other-Community-Justice-Systems-25th-April-2017.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 60) Muigua, K., Streamlining Water Governance in Kenya for Sustainable Development, available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/184-streamlining-water-governance-in-kenya-for-sustainable-development; (https://scholar.google.com)

- 61) Muigua, K., Legal Aspects of Strategic Environmental Assessment and Environmental Management, available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/182-legal-aspects-of-strategic-environmental-assessment-and-environmental-management; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 62) Muigua, K., *Implementing Constitutional Provisions on Natural Resources and Environmental Management in Kenya*, available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/177-implementing-constitutional-provisions-on-natural-resources-and-environmental-management-in-kenya; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 63) Muigua, K., *Harnessing Traditional Knowledge for Environmental Conflict Management in Kenya*, available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/175/TRADITIONAL%20KNOWLEDGE%20AND%2 http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/175/TRADITIONAL%20KNOWLEDGE%20AND%2 http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/175/TRADITIONAL%20KNOWLEDGE%20AND%2 http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/175/TRADITIONAL%20KNOWLEDGE%20AND%2 http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/175/TRADITIONAL%20KNOWLEDGE%20AND%2 http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/175/TRADITIONAL%20XNOWLEDGE%20AND%2 http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/175/TRADITIONAL%20XNOWLEDGE%20AND%2 http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/175/TRADITIONAL%20XNOWLEDGE%20AND%2 http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/175/TRADITIONAL%20XNOWLEDGE%20AND%2 http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/175/TRADITIONAL%20XNOWLEDGE%20AND%2 http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/175/TRADITIONAL%20XNOWLEDGE%20XNOWLEDGE%20XNOWLEDGE%20XNOWLEDGE%20XNOWLEDGE%20XNOWLEDGE%20XNOWLEDGE%20XN
- 64) Muigua, K., *Achieving Environmental Security in Kenya*, available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/165/Environmental%20Security%20in%20Kenya%2027th%20October%202015.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 65) Muigua, K., Utilising Time as a Natural Resource, and Innovation for Development in Kenya, available at https://scholar.google.com)
- 66) Muigua, K., Reconceptualising the Right to Clean and Healthy Environment in Kenya, available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/161-reconceptualising-the-right-to-clean-and-healthy-environment-in-kenya; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 67) Muigua, K., *Legitimising Alternative Dispute Resolution in Kenya: Towards a Policy and Legal Framework*, available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/156-legitimising-alternative-dispute-resolution-in-kenya-towards-a-policy-and-legal-framework; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 68) Muigua, K., *Attaining Gender Equity for Inclusive Development in Kenya*, available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/155/Attaining%20Gender%20Equity%20for%20Inclusive%20%20Development%20in%20Kenya-20th%20May%202015.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 69) Muigua, K., Court Sanctioned Mediation in Kenya-An Appraisal, available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/152/Court%20Sanctioned%20Mediation%20in%20Kenya-An%20Appraisal-By%20Kariuki%20Muigua.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 70) Muigua, K., *Towards Environmental Justice in Kenya*. Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/140/Towards%20Environmental%20Justice%20in%20Kenya-January%202015.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 71) Muigua, K., Realising the Right to Education for Environmental and Social Sustainability in Kenya, available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/139-realising-the-right-to-education-

- <u>for-environmental-and-social-sustainability-in-kenya-by-kariuki-muigua</u>; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 72) Muigua, K., *Food Security and Environmental Sustainability in Kenya*. (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/129-food-security-and-environmental-sustainability-in-kenya); (https://scholar.google.com)
- 73) Muigua, K., *Nurturing International Commercial Arbitration in Kenya*. (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/128-nurturing-international-commercial-arbitration-in-kenya); (https://scholar.google.com)
- 74) Muigua, K., *Towards meaningful Public Participation in Natural Resource Management in Kenya*. (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/126-towards-meaningful-public-participation-in-natural-resource-management-in-kenya); (https://scholar.google.com)
- 75) Muigua, K., *Emerging Jurisprudence in the Law of Arbitration in Kenya: Challenges and Promises* (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/122-emerging-jurisprudence-in-the-law-of-arbitration-in-kenya-challenges-and-promises); (https://scholar.google.com)
- 76) Muigua, K., *Utilizing Africa's Natural Resources to Fight Poverty*, available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/121/Utilizing%20Africa's%20Natural%20Resources%2 0to%20Fight%20Poverty-26th%20March,2014.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 77) Muigua, K., *Access to Energy as a Constitutional Right in Kenya*, available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/118/Access%20to%20Energy%20as%20a%20Constitutional%20Right%20in%20Kenya-%20NOVEMBER%202013.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 78) Muigua, K., Securing the Realization of Environmental and Social Rights for Persons with Disabilities in Kenya, available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/117/Securing%20the%20Realization%20of%20Environmental%20and%20Social%20Rights%20for%20Persons%20with%20Disabilities%20in%20Kenya.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 79) Muigua, K., *Making East Africa a Hub for International Commercial Arbitration: A Critical Examination of the State of the Legal and Institutional Framework Governing Arbitration in Kenya* (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/114-making-east-africa-a-hub-for-international-commercial-arbitration); (https://scholar.google.com)
- 80) Muigua, K., *Traditional Dispute Resolution Mechanisms under Article 159 of the Constitution of Kenya 2010*, available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/111/Paper%20on%20Article%20159%20Traditional%20Dispute%20Resolution%20Mechanisms%20FINAL.pdf; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 81) Muigua, K., *A Paper on ADR and Article 159 of the Constitution* (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/107-a-paper-on-adr-and-article-159-of-the-constitution); (https://scholar.google.com)

- 82) Muigua, K., *Access to Justice: Promoting Court and Alternative Dispute Strategies* (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/108-access-to-justice-promoting-court-and-alternative-dispute-resolution-strategies);
- 83) Muigua, K., *The Arbitration Acts: A Review of Arbitration Act, 1995 of Kenya Vis- A- Viz Arbitration Act 1996 of United Kingdom* (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/the-arbitration-acts-a-review-of-arbitration-act-1995-of-kenya); (https://scholar.google.com)
- 84) Muigua, K., *Preliminary Proceedings and Interlocutories: The Birth, Teething, Immunization and Weaning of Arbitration Proceedings* (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/preliminary-proceedings-and-interlocutories-the-birth-teething-immunization-and-weaning-of-arbitration-proceedings);
- 85) Muigua, K., *Overview of Arbitration and Mediation in Kenya* (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/83-overview-of-arbitration-and-mediation-in-kenya); (https://scholar.google.com)
- 86) Muigua, K., *Reflections on ADR and Environmental justice in Kenya* (Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/97-reflections-on-adr-and-environmental-justice-in-kenya); (https://scholar.google.com)
- 87) Muigua, K., *Avoiding litigation through the employment of Alternative Dispute Resolution* (Available at https://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/101-avoiding-litigation-through-the-employment-of-alternative-dispute-resolution); (https://scholar.google.com)
- 88) Muigua, K., *Court Annexed ADR in the Kenyan Context*. Available at http://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/106-court-annexed-adr-in-the-kenyan-context;
- 89) Muigua, K., "Protecting refugees' rights in Kenya: utilising international refugee instruments, the Refugees Act 2006 and the Constitution of Kenya as catalysts". Available athttp://www.kmco.co.ke/index.php/publications/protecting-refugee-rights-in-kenya; (https://scholar.google.com)
- 90) Muigua, K., "Normative legal theory: its evolution and search for structure and unity in law" (Available at

);

http://www.kmco.co.ke/attachments/article/73/073_Normative_legal_theory.pdf (https://scholar.google.com)

UNPUBLISHED WORKS

- a) *PhD Thesis* "Resolving Environmental Conflicts in Kenya through Mediation" successfully defended the same on 21/04/2011 at the University of Nairobi.
- b) Muigua, K., "The Resolution of Natural Resource Conflicts in Kenya through Arbitration and Mediation"- A Dissertation submitted in partial fulfillment of the requirements for the Degree of Master of Laws of the University of Nairobi, March 2005.

- c) Muigua, K., "The Treatment of Offenders with Special regard to Probation and Extra Mural Penal Employment." - A Dissertation submitted in partial fulfillment of the requirements for the Degree of Bachelor of Laws of the University of Nairobi, 1988.
- d) Muigua, K., "The Doctrine of Separation of Powers: The Reality of its Absence with Particular Reference to Kenya."
- e) Muigua, K., "Mediation and the Law in Kenya including the Role of Lawyers."

TRAININGS, SEMINARS, WORKSHOPS AND CONFERENCES

- 1) Tutor/Examiner and Course Director in CIArb (K) training Modules 1, 2, 3 & 4 -.
- 2) 40-hour Mediation training
- 3) Federation of Women Lawyers *Tutor on Mediation course* 8th 9th *December 2011, Mombasa*;
- 4) The East Africa Arbitration Moot Competition acted as an arbitrator 25th November 2011;
- 5) Seminar on International Trade Services, Institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya and Institutional Consultants Ltd, 30th June, 2011;
- 6) Tutor/Introduction to Mediation 28th February 2011 at Nairobi Club, Chartered Institute of Arbitrators;
- 7) Tutor/Examiner and Course Director in Module 1 Tutorial one 10th March 2011 at Nairobi Club, Chartered Institute of Arbitrators.
- 8) Seminar on the CMA Requirements for Public Listings, Institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya, 30th September, 2010.
- 9) Tutor/Examiner and Course Director in Module 1 Entry Course held on 26th & 27th April 2010.
- 10) Seminar on Corporate Governance: Understanding the Principles of good Corporate Governance, Institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya and Institutional Consultants ltd, 15th -16th April, 2010.
- 11) Seminar on Project Management Training, Institute of Continuing Education, Strathmore University, 13th to 16th October, 2009.
- 12) Seminar on Management of Meetings and Effective Minutes Writing, Institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya and Institutional Consultants ltd, 8th -9th October, 2009.
- 13) Attended the following courses offered Kenya Bureau of Standards and British Standards Institute on:
 - a) Introduction to ISO 27001:2005 & ISO 17799:2005.
 - b) Internal Auditor Course, ISO/IEC 27001:2005
 - c) Lead Implementer, ISO/IEC 27001:2005

- d) Information Security Management Systems Auditor/Lead Auditor Training Course, ISO 27001:2005
- 14) Seminar on Entry Course held on 24th & 25th August 2009 participated as an examiner (CIArb).
- 15) Seminar on Environmental Conflict & ADR course presented a Paper on "Environmental Conflict Management in the Kenyan Context - Enhancing the use of Alternative Dispute Resolution Mechanisms"
- 16) Seminar on Advocacy in Arbitration and Alternative Dispute Resolution: presented a paper on "Role of The Court Under Arbitration Act 1995: Court Intervention Before, Pending and After Arbitration"
- 17) Seminar on Corporate Governance Compliance and Reporting, Institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya, 20th March, 2008.
- 18) Seminar on Tutor Training: 5th March, 2008
- 19) Trainer: Mediation Course, Advocates Complaints Commission 25th January 2008.
- 20) Seminar on Economic Management, Institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya, 24th October, 2007.
- 21) Seminar on Effective Corporate Management, Institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya, 27th September, 2007.
- 22) Attended Commonwealth Law conference, 9th -13th September, 2007. Nairobi.
- 23) Attended Environment and Conflict Prevention Initiative (E&CPI) Regional Consultation Workshop Africa case study UNEP, 22-23 August, 2007 (Nairobi).
- 24) Seminar on Leadership & the Role of Professionals in Economic & Political Affairs in the 21st Century, Institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya, 8-10th August, 2007.
- 25) Training on mediation Workshop, Chartered Institute of Arbitrators, 23rd July 2007.
- 26) Training in Environmental Impact Assessment and Environmental Audit, Kenya National Cleaner Production Centre, February 12th-March 2nd 2007.
- 27) Fidic course, Chartered Institute of Arbitrators, 23rd November 2006.
- 28) Training on moot mediation, Chartered Institute of Arbitrators, 9th November, 2006.
- 29) 2nd Colloquium of the International Union for the Conservation of Nature (IUCN) organized by the Centre for Advanced Studies in Environmental Law and Policy (CASELAP), the Institute of Development Studies and the Faculty of Law, University of Nairobi as a member of the Planning Committee and the Programmes sub-committee involved in programmes and logistics.

- 30) Training on Basic Alternative Dispute Resolution (ADR) Workshop, California State University, Sacramento, August 1-4, 2005, in Nairobi Kenya.
- 31) Project proposal writing and management seminar, Institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya, March 17th 2005.
- 32) The lawyers Role in Alternative Dispute Resolution (ADR), Dispute Resolution Centre, Nairobi, September 16th 2004.
- 33) Regional integration, challenges and opportunities, Institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya, August 11th –13th 2004.
- 34) Nairobi International Law Institute of Widener University School of Law, June August 2004.
- 35) The Certified Public Secretary and the Companies Registry, Institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya, march 13th 2004.
- 36) Introduction to construction arbitration course, Chartered Institute of Arbitrators, February 25th 2004.
- 37) Advanced arbitration course, Chartered Institute of Arbitrators, February 23rd –24th 2004.
- 38) Fast Track Assessment workshops for Fellowship, Chartered Institute of Arbitrators, 30-31st October 2003.
- 39) Training in the application of Windows 98, Internet operations and Office Applications, Multi-Pen Career Training Centre, August 13th 2003.
- 40) Construction claims course, Chartered Institute of Arbitrators, 18th September 2003.
- 41) Optimism in the new era: challenges and opportunities- 7th Annual seminar, Institute of Certified Public Secretaries of Kenya, August 13th 15th 2003.
- 42) Training on mediation, Chartered Institute of Arbitrators, 1st and 2nd august 2003.
- 43) Seminar on International Commercial Arbitration, Chartered Institute of Arbitrators and the International Law Institute, 2nd November 2002.
- 44) Advanced course on International Commercial Arbitration, Chartered Institute of Arbitrators and the International Law Institute, 1st November 2002.
- 45) Special Member Course for assessment to join the Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (CIA), Chartered Institute of Arbitrators, 4th and 5th April 2002.
- 46) Training in Windows 98, Data Bytes Computer Training and Services, 11th –16th March 2002.
- 47) Attended very many other conferences, workshops and seminars nationally and internationally related to the academic and professional interests indicated above.

THESES SUPERVISED, EXAMINED AND ONGOING SUPERVISION- DR. KARIUKI MUIGUA

DOCTORAL (PhD) (SUPERVISING)

	NAME	TOPIC	STATUS
1	Allan A. Abwunza AB443-1319/2016	Developing A Framework For Effective Arbitration Of Contractual Disputes In The Construction Industry of Kenya,' Jomo Kenyatta University of	Completed
2	Geoffrey Omedo Z82/95231/2014	Agriculture & Technology. Governance and Regulation of Financial Incentives for Management of Extractives Sector in Kenya. CASELAP, University of Nairobi	Completed
3	Jamila Mohammed Z82/95230/2014	Evaluating The Role Of Gender In Managing Conflicts In The Extractives Industry In Kenya,' CASELAP, University of Nairobi.	Ongoing
4	Sikuta Moses G80/51736/2017	The Implications of Public Policy Considerations in the Enforcement of International Arbitral Awards in Kenya	Ongoing
5	Mboce Harriet Njoki (G80/51936/2017)	The Blue Economy And Territorial Disputes In The Indian Ocean Region: Case For Ascertaining The Parameters Of The Methods Of Delimiting The Exclusive Economic Zone And The Continental Shelf	Ongoing

TOTAL: 5 PhD Supervisees

Completed: 2
Ongoing: 3

DOCTORAL (EXAMINED)

1	Julius Bosire	"Media Regulation: A Focus on the New Media and Citizen Journalism in Kenya", School of Journalism, University of Nairobi	Examined
2	Mwenda Makathimo Kiambi	Addressing Water Resources Degradation Through Improved Stakeholder Participation in the Upper Athi River Basin	Examined (28/11/2016)
3	Njuguna Humphrey Kimani	Political Patronage on the Operationalisation of Public Procurement Law in Kenya	Examined (November 2017)

TOTAL: 3 PhD Examined

Status: Examined

MASTER OF LAWS (LLM)

	NAME	TOPIC	STATUS
1	Jessica Njeri M'mbetsa G62/67520/2013	The East African Community Participating as a Bloc in World Trade Organisation Negotiations: Prospects and Challenges.' 2015	Completed
2	Jimmy Winny Mwende G62/69265/2013	A Critique of Section 6 of the Arbitration Act', University of Nairobi. 2014	Completed
3	Ajima Daisy Owuor G62/67465/2013	Making Kenya a Hub for Arbitration of International Financial Services Disputes', University of Nairobi. 2014	Completed
4	Gad Gathu G62/75342/2014	A Critique of Kenyan Judiciary's Capacity for Enforcement of International Commercial Arbitration Awards, 2015, University of Nairobi.	Completed
5	Edel Njoki Michuki G62/75397/2014	Arbitration Practice And Access To Justice In Kenya, ' 2015	Completed
6	Kamau David Ngata G62/82486/2015	Enhancing The Benefits Of Local Content In Kenya's Mining Industry	Completed
7	Kilonzo Kituku G62/69176/2013	Facilitating International Arbitration in Kenya', University of Nairobi.	Completed
8	Pauline Kinanu Muthuri G62/75194/2014	Natural Resources Exploitation in Kenya: Limitation of the Current Laws in Ensuring Benefits to the Local Communities', University of Nairobi.	Completed
9.	Anne Wanjiru Mwangi G62/67534/2013	A Critique of the Contribution of International Commercial Arbitration Toward The Realisation of the Right of Access to Justice in Kenya	Completed
10.	John Kariuki Njuguna G62/88384/16	Examining The Regulatory Framework For Estate Agents Business In Kenya	Completed
11.	Kuria Benard Kanyumu G62/87307/ 2016	A Comparative Analysis Of Court-Annexed Mediation In Kenya And Nigeria	Completed

12.	George Gilbert Otieno	A Critique of Arbitration Clauses/Agreement In	Completed
	G62/75861/2014	Employment Contracts	
13.	Kinyanjui David Kimani G62/88577/2016	Evaluating The Efficacy of ADR In Resolution of Tax Disputes In Kenya	Completed
14.	Namiinda Linda Nafula G62/88362/2016	Efficacy of Waste Disposal Management In Kenya	Completed
15.	James Ndungu Njuguna G62/88282/2016	Arbitration as a Tool for Management of Natural Resource and Community Land Conflicts in Kenya	Completed
16.	Josephine. A. Oyombe G62/75799/2014	Court Annexed Mediation in Kenya: An Examination of the Challenhes and Opportuties	Completed
17.	Waweru Charles Murimi G62/6807/2017	Compensation in Environmental Liability Cases in Kenya	Completed
18.	Elizabeth Layla Kimkung G62/7816/2016	The Right to a Clean and Healthy Environment in Kenya	Completed
19.	Wekesa Elizabeth Nelima G62/88637/2016	The Challenges Facing the Operationalization of Settlement Schemes at the Coastal Region of Kenya	Completed
20.	Michael Rotich Chesikaw G62/88126/2016	Examination of Alternative Dispute Resolutions as a Means of Accessing Justice: A Case Study of Baringo County	Completed
21.	Peter Mwangi Muriithi G62/16226/2018	The Place of International Arbitration in East Africa: A Case Study of the Effectiveness of the East African Court of Justice as an International Arbitral Tribunal	Completed
22.	Apendezi Kachiwala G62/75878/2014	Role of Environmental Conservation in Poverty Alleviation: A Case Study of Malawi	Completed
23.	Christine Violet Asuna Okello G62/75531/2014	The Climate Change Legal and Policy Framewok in Kenya: An Analysis of the Gender Perspectives	Completed
24.	Diana Awino Orago G62/89018/2016	Alternative Dispute Resolution in the Criminal Justice System in Kenya: Where Does the Buck Stop?	Completed
25.	Muhoro Anne Rachel Mumbi	Controlling Pollution In The Mara River To Promote Sustainable Development	Completed

MASTER OF ARTS (ENVIRONMENTAL LAW)

1	Wanende, Eugene Owino Z51/69727/2011	Assessing the Role of Traditional Justice Systems in Resolution of Environmental Conflicts in Kenya', CASELAP, University of Nairobi. 2013	Completed
2	Angelani Ange Kayumba Z51/80943/2012	Challenges and Prospects of Equitable Benefit Sharing in Mining Sector in Kenya: A case Study of Titanium Mining in Kwale County', CASELAP, University of Nairobi. 2014	Completed
3	Nora Achieng Otieno Z51/82357/2012	Appraising Specialised Environment Courts in the Attainment of Environmental Justice: The Kenyan Experience', CASELAP, University of Nairobi. 2014	Completed
4	Gituma K. Kioga Z51/69989/2011	Exploring Methods of Quarrying In Kenya, their Impacts on the Environment and possible Mitigation Measures to ensure Sustainable Development. A Case Study of Mutonga Valley (Meru County)	Ongoing
5	Okumu Norbert Obunde Z51/69990/2011	The Efficacy of Environmental Duties in Attaining Environment Rights in Kenya	Ongoing
6	Ruth Sego Z51/69372/2013	The Influence of News Media on Damage Awards in Public Interest Environmental litigation	Completed
7	Aden Garane Abdullahi Z51/81346/2012	Land Use Change in the Tana Delta and its Impact on Wise Use and Conservation of the Wetland', CASELAP, University of Nairobi.	Completed
8	Vusha Suzanne Muhonja Z51/82032/2012	An Evaluation of the Current Laws in Solving Urban Squatters' Tenure Security Problems in Kenya', CASELAP, University of Nairobi.	Completed
9	Evans Kasema Nzangi Z51/68741/2013	Benefits Sharing on Extractive Natural Resources in Kenya: A Case Study on the Anticipated Coal Mining in Mui Basin, Kitui', CASELAP, University of Nairobi.	Ongoing
10	Kabaiku J. Muthuki Z51/69229/2013	Conservation vs Development: Providing Avenues to Mitigate Human Wildlife Conflict in Kenya', CASELAP, University of Nairobi.	Ongoing
11	Felistas Ngetich Z51/82414/2012	Environmental Crime: The Impact of Poaching in Kenya', CASELAP, University of Nairobi.	Completed
12	Kiangoi Kwamboka Z51/68743/2013	A Case Study of the adverse Effect of oil Mining in the Turkana Region on the Environment.	Completed

13	Nick G. Ndichu	Evaluating Corporate Responses to Environmental	Ongoing
	Z51/74389/2014	Challenges.	
14	Mercy A. Emojong	In-depth Analysis of Devolution on Environmental	Completed
	Z51/74813/2014	Conflict Management.	
15	Allan O. Meso	Adequacy of Compliance and Enforcement Mechanisms	Ongoing
	Z51/75043/2014	to Reduce Water Pollution.	
16	Alloys P. Ndege	Efficacious Instrument to Regulate Noise pollution in	Completed
	Z51/75125/2014	Kenya.	
17	Kitipa Ole Naikuni	The Legal Framework And Mechanisms For	Completed
	Z51/89378/2016	Benefitssharing	
		From Wildlife: The Case Study Of Maasai	
		Mara National Reserve	

TOTAL: 17 MA Supervisees

Completed: 11
Ongoing: 6

MASTER OF SCIENCE (ENVIRONMENTAL GOVERNANCE)

1	Elmah Odhiambo	An Assessment of Compliance With the Ban on Plastic	Completed
	Geoffrey	Carrier Bags in Nairobi County, Kenya, Wangari	
	A60/8528/2017	Maathai Institute for Peace and Environmental Studies,	
		University of Nairobi, 2019.	
2	Mercy Wanja Gitau	Analysis of the Role of Waste Pickers on Informal Solid	Completed
	A60/87491/2016	Waste Management: A Case Study of Roysambu	
		Constituency, Nairobi County, Wangari Maathai Institute	
		for Peace and Environmental Studies, University of	
		Nairobi, 2019.	
3	Lucky Cinny Tubman	Assessment of the Influence of Beach Management Units	Completed
	A60/89296/2016	on Fisheries Governance in Migingo Island, Kenya,	
		Wangari Maathai Institute for Peace and Environmental	
		Studies, University of Nairobi, 2019.	
4	Ndono Phyllis	Reducing Prevalence of Youth Involvement in Armed	Completed
	Wamaitha	Crime Via Citizen Science: A Case Study of Kayole,	
	A60/8544/2016	Nairobi County, Wangari Maathai Institute for Peace	
		and Environmental Studies, University of Nairobi, 2019.	
5	Jimmy Owiti	Evaluating the Effectiveness of the Waste Management	Completed
	A60/87321/2016	Regulation, Legal Notice 121, 2006, in Relation to Solid	
		Waste Management in Kiambu Town, Kenya	

TOTAL: 5 Msc Students Status- Completed

REFEREES

1. James Ndungu Njuguna,

P.O. Box 7415-00100,

Nairobi.

Email: jameskibabia@yahoo.com

Tel. No. 0722 818 932

2. Dr. Kibaya Laibuta,

Managing Partner - Premier ADR Consultants http://www.adrconsultants.law,

Email: <u>laibuta@adrconsultants.law</u>
Tel. No. 0788 344 111, 0722 521 708

3. Kamau Karori, MBS, FCIArb,

IKM Place

5th Floor, Tower A

5th Ngong Avenue

Nairobi, Kenya

PO Box 11866 - 00400

Nairobi, Kenya.

Tel. +254 20 2773000

info@ikm.co.ke